

KITSAP Aircraft Radio Control Society



Aires Newsletter for June

We finally got to host our first "Competition Saturday" of the year on June $1^{\rm st}$. The weather finally cooperated and allowed for pretty nice day actually. Our next "Competition Saturday" is July $6^{\rm th}$, with competition starting at 10:00 AM. Lunch by donation.

The June meeting was held Tuesday June 11th at the Club flying field with a club swap meet before the meeting. Floyd was home recovering and gave the treasurer's report to Kc for the meeting. The V.P. was home caring for a wife that was down with a sinus infection.

Club meeting attendance has been very slack lately so it was nice to see that 24 members out 76 made this meeting.

Other upcoming events include: The re-schedule of the $25~{\rm May}$ - Warbird Fly-in that was cancelled due to weather. This has been re-scheduled for Saturday, July $27^{{\rm th}}$, see The flyer on our website

"http://www.kitsaparcs.org" for more details. Mark your calendars and come out to compete. I've seen several people with their bomb drops system installed and practicing.

Then this fall we will have the "Golden Age" fly in in September also.

The EAA Young Eagles have completed their first build under the guidance of mentors from our club. They will now move into the next phase which is obtaining flight



KITSAP Aircraft Radio Control Society



instruction from club trainers. That is currently ongoing.

Bremerton Airport will be hosting an airshow 17-18
 Aug, tickets are now on sale on their website,
 https://bremertonairshow.com/.

It was noted that many clubs across the country have been visited by FAA personnel to inspect the UAS and check for FAA number identification on the aircraft. They may also ask to see your "TRUST" certificate which you must have on your person when flying. You can learn more about the TRUST requirement by clicking this link: http://www.kitsaparcs.org/trust.html

Remember this is an FAA requirement that you must have in your possession when flying.

With new members coming on board I thought I would review our "Gate Etiquette" procedures.

First at the field (gate is locked), unlock the gate take the lock and lock bar with you to the field, close the gate behind you making it look like it is locked. At the field place the lock and bar in the container on the Kiosk. If you are the last to leave the field be sure to take the lock and bar with you. At the gate, place the lock bar and the lock into the gate behind you as you leave. Be sure to roll the numbers off the combo an check that the lock is locked.

If you have something you would like included in the Kitsap ARCS Aires Newsletter please send it to the Vice President at "sotm@comcast.net"